Where Does My Drinking Water Come From?
If you are a water customer of Fort Wayne City Utilities, the St. Joseph River is the source of your drinking water.  Water flows into the St. Joseph River from a watershed area that covers more than 694,000 acres in northeast Indiana, northwest Ohio and a small portion of south central Michigan.  The river is fed by springs, creeks and runoff from rain and snowmelt.

Each day Fort Wayne draws an average of 34 million gallons of water from the river.  The water is treated and filtered at the Three Rivers Water Filtration Plant in downtown Fort Wayne before it is distributed to the 75,000 customers of the City’s water utility.

Fort Wayne operates two dams on the St. Joseph River.  The Cedarville Dan is located near Leo-Cedarville and impounds water in the Cedarville Reservoir.  The reservoir is a popular location for water recreation and fishing.  The St. Joseph Dam near the intersection of Anthony and Coliseum Boulevards on the north side of Fort Wayne also lets the City impound water behind it, helping to ensure that Fort Wayne has an adequate supply of water, even during the driest part of the year.
Other municipal and private water utilities in the Fort Wayne, Indiana area rely on groundwater wells as their water source.

Each year City Utilities (and all other public water utilities) is required to provide a water quality report to its customers.  The report shows the results of some of the tests that City Utilities performs on water before, during and after the treatment and filtration process.  The water quality report for the calendar year 2007 was published in June 2008.  As in past years, the City is pleased to report that its drinking water meets or is better than state and federal standards require.  The water quality report may be viewed by visiting the City’s web site at www.cityoffortwayne.org then clicking on City Utilities then Consumer Confidence Report.

